June 3, 2018 Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and **Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi)**

4				<u>Intention</u>	Requested by
2^{nd}	Sat.	9:00 am	First Sat. Mass	Our Lady Fatima Sodality	
		4:30 pm	Vigil Mass	Parishioners of Holy Angels & Sacred Heart	
3^{rd}	Sun.	6:30 am	Mass at Sacred Heart		
8:00 am 10:30 ar			Mass at Sacred Heart Sunday Mass Bobby Bailey Violet Ann & Family		
4 th	Mon.	7:30 am	Mass	Richard Latham	Helen Norris
5 th	Tues.	7:00 am 7:00 pm	Mass at Sacred Heart Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament with Confession		
6 th	Wed.	7:30 am	Mass	John Wicker	Joan Warczynski
7^{th}	Thurs.	7:00 pm	No Mass		
8 th	Fri.	7:00 am	Mass at Sacred Heart		
9 th	Sat.	4:30 pm	Vigil Mass	Rosina Keller	Keller Family
10 th	Sun.	6:30 am 8:00 am 10:30 am	Mass at Sacred H Mass at Sacred H Sunday Mass		

SANCTUARY ALTAR FLOWERS

All Altars: In memory of Pearl & Susie Bailey

ALTAR SOCIETY SCHEDULE June 3rd – June 9th: Team 1

LECTOR & ALTAR SERVER SCHEDULE

				Lector/Junior Lector	Altar Servers
9 th	Sat.	4:30 pm	Saturday Vigil	Bob Russell	Tyler, Ben & Sam Farrell
			Mass		
10 th	Sun	10:30 am	Mass	Paul Jean	Austin Russell &
					Morganne Thompson

"If you want to change the world go home and love your family." Mother Teresa

COLLECTION REPORT

The 4th Quarter collection report for April – June will be published in July, with a reporting of quarterly income and expenses.

FROM THE PASTOR

Dear Holy Angels Family,

Last weekend was certainly one of many emotions. Thank you for all of your kind words and support. Transitions are never easy, and some are harder than others. Be assured of my prayers for all of you in this time of changing of pastors.

But in this challenging time, we celebrate one of the greatest gifts God gives to us — the Eucharist. This weekend we celebrate the great Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. This feast helps us to remember that the Eucharist is really the Body and Blood of Christ. That when we consume the Eucharist, we are united with the Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity of Jesus Christ and thus with God Himself!

Pope Francis in a homily for this feast last year, said that the Eucharist is also wonderful way for us to remember what the Lord does for us. The pope said: "The Eucharist gives us a grateful memory, because it makes us see that we are the Father's children, whom he loves and nourishes. It gives us a free memory, because Jesus' love and forgiveness heal the wounds of the past, soothe our remembrance of wrongs experienced and inflicted. It gives us a patient memory, because amid all our troubles we know that the Spirit of Jesus remains in us. The Eucharist encourages us: even on the roughest road, we are not alone; the Lord does not forget us and whenever we turn to him, he restores us with his love."

A saint once wrote some advice for experiencing the great grace of the Eucharist. "Let them find in Jesus of the tabernacle a friend in their loneliness, insurmountable strength in their struggles, constantly renewed vigor in their weariness, for He is the Source of grace, which produces abundant fruits."

On another note, please keep our seminarian Stefan in prayer. Next Saturday at 10am at the Cathedral of Saint Matthew in Washington, he will be ordained a deacon! This ordination is in preparation for his ordination to the priesthood next year (God willing!). With his ordination, Stefan (like our own Deacon Lloyd) is given the special ministry of service, both in assisting with the sacraments as well as in exercising works of charity for the people of God. Stefan will make three promises: to remain celibate for the rest of his life for the sake of the kingdom and in lifelong service to God and mankind; to maintain and deeper his prayer life and to faithfully pray the Liturgy of the Hours for the Church and the whole world; and finally to promise respect and obedience to the bishop and his successors.

Stefan will celebrate his first Mass as a deacon in his (adopted) home parish of St. Bartholomew's in Bethesda on Sunday, June 10th at 10am. He wants everyone to know they are invited!

May God bless you, Fr. Anthony Lickteig

HOLY ANGELS CHURCH NEWS

SACRED HEART CEMETERY

If you haven't already done so please remove all artificial flowers from the cemetery; grass cutting season is underway.

SETTING CAPTIVES FREE

Join our seminarian Stefan Megyery as he discusses how to overcome discouragement and distress in your spiritual life. He will present a series of three talks – **June 5**th, **June 12**th **and June 19**th from 6:00-6:45pm at the Holy Angels Sacred Heart School, All are welcome!



CEMETERY EXPANSION

To provide for the needs of the future, the Sacred Heart Cemetery Committee is looking to expand the current cemetery to encompass land on the opposite side of the church, on the furthest side of the church property towards Chaptico. However, this is assuming that there are no old unmarked graves buried there. We will begin probing the land soon, but if you know of any graves that are there, please notify Sacred Heart Rectory.

HOLY HOUR FOR VOCATIONS

"The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few; so ask the master of the harvest to send out laborers for his harvest."- Mt 9:37-38

Join us in prayer before the Blessed Sacrament at the "Holy Hour for the intentions of the Ordinandi" on **June 5th** from 7:00-8:00pm at Holy Angels. Unite with parishes throughout the Archdiocese of Washington as we anticipate the Ordination of our Priests on June 16! *Every vocation, every path to which Christ calls us, ultimately leads to fulfillment and happiness, because it leads to God, to sharing in God's own life." – Pope John Paul II*

FATHER'S DAY NOVENA

This is the last weekend to turn in Father's Day Novena intentions. Envelopes for the Father's Day Novena were in last month's weekly envelopes. Please turn in your completed envelope no later than Sunday, June 3rd, to ensure that your intentions are included in the Father's Day Program. I will be out of town the week of June 9th – June 16th therefore any late request will not make it into our Father's Day Bulletin notice.

BABY BOTTLE BLITZ

CareNet Pregnancy Center of Southern Maryland is having a Baby Bottle Blitz to raise funds for the Center's ministry to women and babies. Bottles are available **today** to take home and use as a bank during the month. Please return them to church on Sunday **June 17**th – Father's Day. If you have any question, please call the Center at 301-737-4604. Thank you for your support.

FAITH DIRECT

May can be a busy month. Are you booking travel for Memorial Day? Gearing up for summer vacation? Consider enrolling in eGiving through Faith Direct .Visit <u>www.faithdirect.net</u> and use our church code: **MD788.**

ALTAR FLOWERS

We are currently accepting requests for Altar flowers for the July - December. Please consider donating the flowers in memory of your family and loved ones. This is also a way to make our church beautiful. Please contact the rectory for your requested dates.

ARCHDIOCESAN NEWS

DEVOTION TO THE SACRED HEART

All are invited to St. Francis Xavier in Compton on June 6th, 7th, and 8th at 7:00pm each evening for a Parish Mission with Fr. Charles Connor on devotion to the Sacred Heart. The final night of the mission will be a Mass for the feast of the Sacred Hear of Jesus. Fr. Connor has authored numerous Catholic books and co-produced several series on EWTN. He currently teaches at Mount Mary's Seminary in Emmitsburg, St. Maryland. For more information, call St. Francis Xavier Parish Office at 301-475-9885 or email: gertiethomas@outlook.com

QUO VADIS CAMP FOR YOUNG MEN

The Archdiocese of Washington's annual Quo Vadis Camp, sponsored by the Office of Priest Vocations, is for mature young men in high school who desire to grow in holiness. This year's fourday camp will take place from July 15-18 at Mount Saint Mary's Seminary in Emmitsburg, MD. It includes daily Mass, prayer, Eucharistic Adoration, recreation, sports, and fraternity. Bus transportation is available, and for more information and registration. visit www.DCpriest.org. Please contact the Office of Priest Vocations (vocations@adw.org or 202-636-9020) with any questions.

MOTHER CATHERINE ACADEMY SCHOOL NEWS

BINGO

Saturday Night Bingo at MCS: doors open at 5:00pm, Early Birds start at 6:30pm, and regular games start at 7:00pm.

2018-2019 ENROLLMENT

The open Enrollment for the 2018-2019 school year is now open! Visit https://mytads.com/a/mothercatherineacademymec hanicsville to enroll your child/children at MCA and become a part of the wonderful family that is MCA! The registration rate is \$150.00 for all students. Contact the school office at (301) 884-3165 if you have any questions or need any assistance with the enrollment process.

COMMUNITY NEWS

PARISH YOUTH VOLUNTEERS

FREE tickets to the Blue Crabs game with the Knights on **June 16th**, for any Parish Youth Volunteers (Parish Altar Servers, Choir members, ect.) Tailgate starts at 4:00 pm with free food; game time starts at 6:30 pm. Adult tickets are available for purchase for \$15.00 each. Please make ticket **request by May 31st**. For information please call Jim Goebel at 240-538-8045.

FISHING DERBY

On Saturday, **June 16th** the 7th District Optimist Club will be holding its 7th Annual Allie Raley Memorial Kids' Fishing Derby for ages 3-16 from 8:00 – 11:30am at the Raley farm pond

SUMMER VACATION

As summer vacations are about to begin don't forget to visit **masstimes.org**. This website is a fantastic way to help you and your families find a church and mass times while out of town.

READINGS FOR THE WEEK

The Most Holy Body & Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi)

Sunday, June 3rd

Ex 24:3-8; Heb 9:11-15; Mk 14:12-16, 22-26

Monday, June 4th

2 Pt 1:2-7; Mk 12:1-12

Tuesday, June 5th

2 Pt 3:12-15a, 17-18; Mk 12:13-17

Wednesday, June 6th

2 Tm 1:1-3, 6-12; Mk 12:18-27

Thursday, June 7th

2 Tm 2:8-15; Mk 12:28-34

Friday, June 8th

Hos 11:1, 3-4, 8c-9; Eph 3:8-12, 14-19; Jn 19:31-37

Saturday, June 9th

2 Tm 4:1-8; Lk 2:41-51

REQUEST FOR INTERCESSORY PRAYER

DECASED: Phil Schmitz & Joe Ramos

SICK: Laura Cusick, Darlene Cooper, Janice Diggs, Richard Diggs, Wendy Gibson, Mary Goode, George L. Hall, Sr., Mary Ruth Hein, Bill Justice, Shirley Lance, Sue Latham, Joyce Long, Gilbert Murphy, Barbara Neale, Judy O'Brien, Jennifer Phillips, Frank M. Price, Al Raley, Cheryl Raley, Walter A. Raley, Nettie Trimbath, Jeanne Troncelliti, JoAnna Trybus, Laurie Vallandingham, James Wallace, John West, Bob Wood

HOMEBOUND & SHUT-INS: Elnora Branson, Danny Carroll, Elizabeth Dickerson, Mary-Jo Kemp, Eddie Kennett, Roger Mundy, Betty Quade, Johnny Quade & Lucy Ramos,

NURSING CENTERS: (St. Mary's) Elizabeth Downs, Mary Dyson, Alice Graves, Rosemary Lawrence, Agnes Mattingly, Mary Jane Mattingly, Dottie Moore, Margaret Yowaiski

(Solomon's) Genevieve Kennett

(Cedar Lane) Bernadette Zimmerman